CITY OF JANESVILLE

Special City Council Proceedings

October 2, 2018

The Janesville City Council met in special session on Tuesday, October 2, 2018 in the Council Chambers of City Hall at approximately 5:00 p.m. with Mayor Carroll in the Chair and Council Members Worrell, Stapleton, Bettis and Hanson present.  Absent was Council Member Robinson.  Also present were City Clerk, Chris Murley, Police Officer, Taylor Cross, Public Works Director, Becky Wrage, Mark Durbahn with AECOM, and Kevin Steffen with Peterson Contractors, Inc. (PCI).
Motion by Council Member Bettis and seconded by Council Member Worrell approving to adopt the agenda as presented.  Motion carried.

Mr. Durbahn presented a timeline of the action that has been taken to date in hopes of resolving the issue.  Mr. Durbahn and Mr. Steffen discussed their plans to resolve the settlement of the pedestrian bridge (EKCO Bridge) approach panels by making another attempt to solidify and fill the voids in a different layer of the subbase.  Mr. Durbahn assured the Council that AECOM and PCI will continue to be committed to resolving this unfortunate ongoing settlement issue at no cost to the city.
It was noted that a possible solution may be to install an adjustable threshold plate where the approximate 1 ½ inch settlement drop exists in the concrete, to bridge the gap and improve the safety for pedestrians and bicyclists.  Reducing the risks and improving the safety for those utilizing the pedestrian bridge is the city’s utmost concern.
Mr. Durbahn was asked for written documentation of AECOM and PCI’s plans, as were discussed to resolve the settlement issues, prior to the next meeting.  The Council also requested a copy of the photos (with descriptions) that were a part of Mr. Durbahn’s presentation.
The Council reviewed Schell Construction’s Application for Driveway Construction Permit at 711 Barrick Road.  It was determined that no Council action was necessary since he’s only replacing the old concrete and won’t be encroaching on city right-of-way.
Motion by Council Member Stapleton and seconded by Council Member Worrell approving to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting closed at 6:02 p.m.
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